



Newsletter of St Laurence Parish Church, Frodsham Weeks commencing August 17th 2025 – 9th Sunday after Trinity Year C

"To know God and to make God known"

Vicar: Rev Elaine Atack – revelaine@nym.hush.com

Website: https://slfchurch.org/ Facebook: www.facebook.com/saintells/

Week Commencing August 17th

August 17 th 9 th after Trinity	08.00 10.00	Holy Communion - said service Holy Communion - with music	Hebrews 11.29 - 12.2 Luke 12. 49-56
	12.30	Baptism	
Monday - Friday		Mon - Thurs Church open 10am - 4pm; Friday 10am - 3pm	
Monday	11.30	Funeral	
Tuesday	19.00	Holy Communion – said service	
Wednesday		No Toddler Praise	
Thursday	10.00	Bee Friends Coffee at the Parish Hall	
Friday	13.00 – 15.00	Craft and Chat in the Lady Chapel	
August 24 th	08.00	Holy Communion - said service	
10 th after Trinity	10.00	Holy Communion - with music	
	12.30	Baptism	

Prayers

Our prayers for those who are sick If you know of anyone whom you feel needs our prayers – please ask permission from them or their family and then pass their name to Rev Elaine: revelaine@nym.hush.com

Please pray for -

Those who are sick

Those who have died

Those whose anniversary of death falls this week

Prayer Wall - You can write a prayer and light a virtual candle on our website. https://slfchurch.org/prayerwall

Please pass your requests to Rev Elaine at the Vicarage if you haven't got internet access.

Dates for your Diary

Children: Messy Church Monthly during term time only Read more here

Toddler Praise Every Wednesday during term time only Read more

*** NEW INFO *** HAUS MUSIK CONCERTS: Haus Musik Weekend - 11th and 12th October 7.00 pm. at David's.

Tickets are now available from David L. and Pauline S. Numbers are limited to 25 persons each night.

PARISH WEEKEND AT NODDFA: Fri – Sun, 5th-7th September.

CHRISTMAS CONCERT BY HELSBY CONCERT BAND AND BEAUTIFUL VOICE CHOIR on Sunday 14th December 3pm.

Giving in Grace Update

Firstly, a huge "THANK YOU" to those who have already subscribed to our Giving in Grace scheme. This has made a huge difference, and we remain hopeful and optimistic that our beautiful church will be viable for generations to come.

However, our regular outgoings still exceed our income. So, if you have not yet subscribed and would like to help – please pick up a Giving in Grace booklet from the back table in church or from the link on our website or Facebook page.

Remember, with a lot of people doing a little, then TOGETHER we can make a big impact!

Notices

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Betty R who reaches her 80th birthday on August 18th. Have a lovely birthday, Betty and may all God's blessings be yours this year.



THANK YOU TO TOM C. for the organ recital on St Laurence Day; also to the Events Committee for organising it (*Editor: especially the Pimms!*) and to all who attended. The organ was fixed just in time so that we could have a wonderful afternoon of music and refreshments.

MESSAGE FROM BERYL G. I just want to say 'Thank You' for all your prayers, cards, messages and telephone calls. My complex surgery was 'plain sailing' due to the skills of the surgeons. But I have been 'kept afloat' on a worldwide number of prayer lists. Hopefully, I'll be seeing you all soon but in the meantime - Thank You! Take care. Love Beryl x

FREEZER SPACE NEEDED HELP!! Freezer Space Needed! At present I am not able to start on this year's home produce. Unfortunately, Mother Nature is carrying on regardless and I need to freeze/store the fruit until it can be used. Would you be able to babysit a couple of bags (3 - 4lb) in your freezer? Any help would be greatly appreciated (even 1 - 2 ib). Otherwise it will be wasted and Church Funds will lose out! Please call me as a matter of urgency if you are able to offer any help. Many thanks. Beryl.

WALKING THE GUERNSEY COASTAL PATH: MAY 2026 The Saturday Walking Group is hoping to arrange a week walking around the island of Guernsey next May (sometime between 11th. and 22nd.May). There will be a meeting at 7.30 pm on Monday, 1st September at David Leslie's house to begin planning this trip. Those interested are asked to let David know if they plan to come along to that meeting. Thank you.

FOODBANK Food drop-off - supermarket drop off points; in church; distribution centre on Ship Street (Fridays 1-3pm). The foodbank is currently short of: **Bags for Life, Tinned Fruit, Tinned/Packet Soup, Dry Pasta, Desserts,**

Confectionery, Deodorant, Toothpaste, Shower Gel etc.

For info on how to give or get help go to https://runcorndistrict.foodbank.org.uk

DONATIONS TO CHURCH If you would like to contribute to St Laurence, our Bank Account details are as follows: St Laurence Frodsham Parochial Church Council Sort Code: 09-01-55 Acc. No: 42559803. Alternatively, you can donate here: https://givealittle.co/campaigns/371c0c8f-ea13-4763-9688-e0de77dd8475 or scan the code. Thank you.



Our safeguarding officer can be contacted on the dedicated phone line 07862 321 560

Please use it only for safeguarding issues, not for general enquiries. Thank you

The Alternative Collect for Ninth Sunday after Trinity

Gracious Father, revive your Church in our day,
and make her holy, strong and faithful,
for your glory's sake
in Jesus Christ our Lord.

ic XC

Amen

Contributions to the Newsletter should be emailed to saintells@gmail.com by 7pm on Wednesday.

General articles will appear once a month in the last newsletter of each month. Thank you.

If you wish to be unsubscribed from this newsletter, please email saintells@gmail.com with 'Unsubscribe' in the heading.